
Consent Agenda 

Department: General Services Presenter(s): Scott Metcalf  

Contact(s): Scott Metcalf   

Subject: Architectural services contract with Stewart-Cooper-Newell Architects for the 
Backup 911 Dispatch Center that will be located on the ground floor of 35 Woodfin Street. 

Brief Summary: The current 911 Backup Center is located at the Asheville Municipal 
Building. As part of the 911 consolidation, the county agreed to develop a 911 Backup 
Center on county property. The City has asked that the current 911 Backup Center be 
vacated by September 2023. As a result, the FY22 CIP included funding for construction of 
a new 911 Backup Center. The ground floor of 35 Woodfin has been chosen as the 
location for the new 911 Backup Center. The next step in developing the new 911 Backup 
Center is procurement of architectural services. Architectural services include the 
following: 

• Existing conditions and schematic design
• Design documents
• Construction documents
• Assist with bidding and permitting
• Construction administration
• Other architectural services necessary for completion of the project

In October of 2022, General Services released a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for the 
selection of a firm. Submittals were received and scored by General Services. Stewart 
Cooper Newell Architects scored the highest of the firms that submitted designer 
qualifications. As a result, staff negotiated a contract with Stewart Cooper Newell 
Architects for $160,791. Stewart Cooper Newell Architects will work together with the 
Buncombe County project team to develop the scope of work, construction documents, 
and ensure that the project is completed within budget and satisfactorily for Buncombe 
County. 

Recommended Motion & Requested Action: Recommends contract approval

County Manager’s comments and Recommendation: Approve as presented 

Buncombe County Board of Commissioners 

Request for Board Action 

Meeting Date: 1/17/2023 




